



## WEST HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL

## JOINT STREETS & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE / BOARD MEETING MINUTES Wednesday February 26, 2018 Chaminade High School, West Hills

Revised March 4, 2018

Those in attendance were: Anthony Brosamle, Olivia Naturman, Simone Best, Ivan Blume, Thomas Booth, Dan Brin, Steve Kallen, Heidi Manning, Steve Randall, Myrl Schreibman, Ron Sobel, Janelle Stewart, Ron Stewart, Joan Trent, and Brad Vanderhoof.

Committee Co-Chair Olivia Naturman called the meeting to order at 7:41 PM. A quorum was established.

The January 2018 minutes were approved.

Numbers refer to agenda items:

3. Chair Comments: None

4. Public Comment: Janelle Stewart thanked the committee members for the February Cleanup. She also stated her concerns regarding the intersection of Saticoy and Woodlake, with the absence of cross walks, and any traffic signal or warning lights. She believes the intersection is a safety hazard for children, including her own, going to and from school.

5. Mae Boyar Park: Item tabled.

6. Vision Zero: Olivia and Brad gave an update on Spring Fest plans. For the student artwork from Fall Fest, Olivia will include information on the Platt Library display when she delivers the participation certificates.

7. CF 17-1422 Permanent Supportive Housing: Anthony stated the Zoning and Planning Committee has included a parking amendment in the CIS recommendation submitted to the WHNC Board. Joan reported on the Southwest Valley Community Plan Updates – Round Table Discussion she attended.

8. Speed Humps: Item tabled to March.

9. Metro Bus Layover: The new sidewalk along Platt north of Victory is in place. Brad reported the layover limit pole was installed the same distance from the driveway as before. Anthony reminded everyone to take a picture and report any bus parked past the limit sign.

10. Small Asphalt Repair (SAR) Truck: Dan gave an update on the SAR truck activity the previous week.

11. Recent Accidents: No action taken.

12. LAPD – Volunteer Surveillance Team (VST): Anthony described the concept of a VST and stated that while Devonshire division has a successful program, Topanga Division is resistant to the idea. Anthony will form a workgroup and anyone interested in participating in a VST to address issues of nighttime street racing and exhibitions of speed should contact him.

13. Reimbursement of \$96.39 to Aida Abkarians: Anthony, Olivia, and Brad explained this item is for money Aida paid for certificates and participation ribbons for the students who submitted artwork for the Vision Zero contest at Fall Fest.

The Committee unanimously approved the budget request.

14. School Drop-off / Pick-up Safety: Item tabled to March.

Committee Co-Chair Olivia Naturman adjourned the meeting at 8:45 PM.

The next meeting of this committee will be held on: Tuesday, March 27, 2018 at 7:30 PM, Chaminade High School Condon Center, second floor conference room.